

January and February 2021 Update

We began Deputation on Sunday, January 3, 2021. We have had the pleasure of being in 31 different churches for drop-ins, meetings, revivals, and even fellowships in these two months. God has allowed us to gain support and generous love offerings along the way. We stayed in the upstate of South Carolina for all of these meetings and are beginning to spread as we go. God has allowed me to keep my full-time job while we are on full-time deputation and I am finishing my last semester of bible college as well. I have 8 more weeks of college left and I will then have my Bachelors in Theology. To say life is busy is an understatement, but we are all enjoying every moment.

Our boys are so excited to be on deputation! Some days they will wake up and ask if we get to go to church today. They love meeting new people and handing out our prayer cards. They always remind us that it is their "job" to hand out the prayer cards. Jay even enjoys singing specials.

Our calendar is filling up thanks to your many prayers and pastors willing to book us. I ask that you join us in praying that God will continue to fill in the gaps and bring in the support we need to get to Idaho. I also ask that you pray for us as we are planning a trip to the field this July. We plan to pass out tracts and visit the shops and people of the town of Wallace. I even would like to try and do some street preaching while there if possible.

I would like to close with some of the biggest news from these past 2 months of deputation. God has allowed us to see 5 souls saved. The second Sunday of deputation, we were having our family devotion before bedtime and Timothy, our youngest wanted to use a tract he was given that morning as our devotion material. Timothy began to ask questions and ultimately decided he needed to get saved so he could go to Heaven and stay out of Hell. This was a huge encouragement to kick off deputation. The following week we had the opportunity to witness 2 people get saved at a church. A week or two later we got word that the teacher Jay, our oldest son had at this same church was saved as well. Finally on February 23 my wife had the opportunity to lead a lady to the Lord.

Thank you all for your support, prayers, love and care for my family! God bless each of you!

In Christ,
Brother Ray Godfrey
Psalm 119:173